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AK-4 Based on a check of Google Earth, your home is approximately 3.5 
miles from the closest part of the Project, although farther by road.  It is 
also separated from the Project by intervening hills and a ridgeline.  No 
impacts are anticipated to your property in Elfin Forest.

AK-3 As indicated in Response AK-1, off-site traffic noise impacts are less 
than significant and no mitigation is required.  The Project’s two percent 
addition to peak hour traffic on Elfin Forest Road would not create a 
significant new hazard to equestrian users in the area.  Hazards to 
equestrian uses are further discussed in Subsection 2.8.2.8 of the EIR.  

AK-2 See Topical Response: Fire/Evacuations regarding evacuations

AK-1 Comment noted.  Please see responses to specific comments, below.  
With regards to traffic noise on Elfin Forest Road, note that approximately 
16 peak hour trips (see Response K-218) would be added to Harmony 
Grove Road (and subsequently Elfin Forest Road) west of Country Club 
Drive.  As shown in Table A, this roadway segment’s existing traffic 
volume is 8,370 ADT (or assuming a 10 percent peak hour traffic volume, 
the segment would have 837 peak hour trips).  A generally accepted rule 
for a significant noise increase is a 3 dBA increase; such an increase 
would be caused by a doubling of traffic (a 100 percent increase).  As the 
Project would increase traffic by approximately two percent, it would not 
cause a significant increase in noise.
With regards to property values, according to CEQA Guidelines Section 
15131(a): 
Economic or social effects of a project shall not be treated as significant 
effects on the environment.  An EIR may trace a chain of cause and effect 
from a proposed decision on a project through anticipated economic or 
social changes resulting from the project to physical changes caused in 
turn by the economic or social changes.  
In other words, a project’s economic impacts on a community could be 
considered potentially significant only if they can be tied to physical 
changes.  Therefore, an evaluation of a project’s impact on property 
values without evidence of a causal change to specific physical effects 
would not be needed in an EIR.


